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Josie Hobbs

From: Beswick, Keith, 17000 <keith.beswick@derbyshire.police.uk>
Sent: 08 August 2022 15:17
To: Planning
Cc: James Grundy
Subject: Response to consultation for application ERE/0722/0038 - Sowbrook Lane, Stanton 

by Dale.

Hello James, 
 
Thank you for referring this application for our attention. 
 
There are no objections to the proposal for residential development of this site from a community safety 
perspective. 
 
As there is no consideration of matters related to designing out crime within information supporting the application, 
and we were 
not part of pre-application discussions, below are some broad principles which would need to be addressed in 
future detail. 
 
The retained/improved peripheral public footpath routes should have an open aspect. 
Housing facing the route should have an active edge and a clear and unobstructed view of the route. 
Parking should be in curtilage, or if communal be in view of two active building elevations. 
Housing blocks should have back to back secured private gardens and defined private frontages. 
Exposed rear garden elevations should be avoided. 
Extended and indirect communal garden access paths should be avoided. 
Permeable inter boundary fencing should be avoided. 
 
Regards. 
 
Keith Beswick Ad Cert ED&CP, LCGI 
Force Designing Out Crime Officer 
Partnerships, Prevention and Collaboration 
Derbyshire Constabulary Headquarters 
Butterley Hall, Ripley, Derbyshire, DE5 3RS 
Tel: 07841 948560 (Internal 737 0565) 
E-mail: keith.beswick@derbyshire.police.uk 
Web: http://www.derbyshire.police.uk 
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review, re-transmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking action in reliance upon, this message by persons or 
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entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. Any views or opinions expressed in this e-mail are solely 
those of the author and do not necessarily represent the views of Derbyshire Constabulary or any other person and 
Derbyshire Constabulary does not accept liability for any statement or opinion expressed. Please be aware 
Derbyshire Constabulary monitors all internet e-mail activity and content to maintain system performance and 
appropriate business usage. Derbyshire Constabulary’s privacy notice can be viewed Here.  


